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Post Construction Traffic Concerns Update

During our neighborhood meeting last November, one of 
the agendas was issues with post construction traffic issue 
such as cut-through, speeding, rolling four-way stops, 
etc., especially on Columbia Terrace and No. Parkside Dr.  
Collectively, the concerned neighbors in attendance agreed 
we need to meet with our councilman and city engineers to 
see what plans and measures can be implemented to curtail 
such problems here in the Uplands.  Therefore, a meeting 
has been scheduled with Councilman Grayeb and city 
engineer Scott Reese at our next scheduled neighborhood 
meeting on Jan 8th.  If you are concerned with future 
traffic/safety problems within this neighborhood and have 
questions on how to resolve this problem, or simply want 
to listen to what out city employees have to say on this 
subject, then you should probably attend.  

New Water Lines/Main Update

A few months back I wrote in the October newsletter 
informing you folks about Illinois American Water 
installing new water lines within the Uplands.  Here is all I 
know about this subject:

• The Uplands Water Main Replacement Project 
will award an engineering firm the contract for this 
engineering project sometime in late December 2014.  
Once the engineering firm signs the contract for this 
project, they will begin to take topography and survey 
the project.

• Included with this bid: the engineer will have to appear 
two times, at two different neighborhood meetings 
with exhibits, informing you on what’s going on with 
this construction process.

• The first meeting is expected when all the survey 
and topography is done, and when the engineering 
contractor has a proposed a route for the new water 
main.  This is estimated to be done mid-to-late January 
2015.

President’s Comments • The second meeting will be when the contractor 
has all the final plans to present.  Probably around 
late February 2015.

• Roger Goodson, Operations Superintendent for 
Illinois American Water states, “Once we are ready 
with our information to present, we will reach out 
to meet and present to you first so that you can 
know what the plans are and then we can schedule 
a time to present to the Homeowners Association.”

It appears this project will be quite” transparent” 
regarding informing the neighbors in the Uplands.  
Just so you know the Upland officers may have to 
schedule a special meeting sometime in the new few 
months just to keep everyone updated.  I’ll keep you 
informed as best as I can.
 

Changes in the Bylaws -Update.

As the Upland board members stated earlier in the fall, 
we proposed an increase in our annual neighborhood 
dues from $10.00/yr. to $20.00/yr. to help offset 
increased expenses and low number of neighbors 
paying their annual dues.  In order to change the 
annual dues, we must obey the bylaw rules.  This is 
a 4-step process and the final step will occur at our 
neighborhood meeting on Jan. 8th.  Section 6 of 
Article X is the last step to make any amendments.

• Section 6:  Second Meeting; Vote:  In the second 
regular membership meeting following such 
notice, the vote of the dues-paying membership 
to adopt or reject such proposal(s) shall be taken. 
The proposal(s) is (are) adopted if approved by a 
favorable vote of two-thirds of the dues- paying 
membership in attendance at the meeting.  The 
membership may accept or reject the proposal(s) in 
whole or in part.

See you at the meeting.

    Sincerely, 
    Burgit Smith

Visit our website:
www.TheUplandsPeoria.com 

Join the Uplands Yahoo 
Group!  It’s easy - just go 
to http://groups.yahoo.
com/group/uplands/ 

The Uplands 
Residential 

Association is on 
Facebook.  Like 

us for current news on the 
neighborhood!

If you have information for 
The Uplander,  please contact 

Brenda O’Russa at 673-2776 or 
bkorussa@comcast.net
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A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALL OF THESES UPLAND NEIGHBORHOOD VOLUNTEERS!! 
    
The Uplands Residential Association's officers would like to start out this new year by saying THANK YOU to all the volunteers 
who quietly work behind the scenes to help make this neighborhood the best in the city.  In order to make the Uplands the most 
grandiose neighborhood, it takes dedicated volunteers. If you know any of these neighbors please take a moment to say thank you.   
     
COMMITTEES:     HOLDAY WREATH HANGING/STORAGE:  
Desire Kane - Picnic Chair    Kara & Josh Harris, Chris Setti, Kay Ahl, Christine & John McConnell,
Bernie Goitein - Zoning and Land Use   Jill & Darren Hurst, Wendy & Mike Monahan, Brenda & John O’Russa 
Kirk Schekler - Welcome Committee    Peoria Fire Dept Firehouse 3, Capt. Maklin PFD 
Kara Harris - Code Violations    
Ron Douglas - Traffic     NEWSLETTER DELIVERERS/DISTRIBUTER 
Kara/Josh Harris - Neighborhood Safety   These neighbors are responsible for delivering your Uplander to your 
J.R. Hinchee - Neighborhood Beautification  door.   
Dan Armich - Long-Range Planning     
Barb Drew - Parking     Steve and Kathy Klister these folks get the newletters from the Publisher
Kay  Ahl - Garage Sale     and deliver to all the couriers:  Melissa Stevenson, John Fuller, 
Brenda O’Russa - Editor for the newsletter  Desiree Kane, Dan Armich, Chris Setti, Pam Thompson, Shelly 
Lenzini,Steve Marxs - Website Director   Kara & Josh Harris, Andy Kelly & Jennifer Brady, Linda & Bill Gilbert, 
       Linda Irwin, Bethaney Zaborowski, Camille & John Gibson, 
       Holly Hammel,  Christine McConnell, Michelle & Mike Simone, 
       Martha Willi, Holly Hammel, Jake Turner

The Uplander is printed by The Print Shop at Peoria 
Park District.  Call them for your printing needs at 
681-2837.

President’s Comments

Hello, fellow Uplanders! 

I’d like to thank Burgit Smith for the outstanding job he 
has done the past four years as President of the Uplands 
Residential Association (URA). Our bylaws do not allow 
any officer to serve more than four consecutive terms in 
the same office, so at the May meeting we elected a new 
slate of officers. Pete Magsig and Dustin Draggist were 
reelected as secretary and treasurer, respectively; Steve 
Tyler was elected 2nd Vice President; and J. R. Hinchee 
and I moved up to 1st Vice President and President, 
respectively. We are all honored to serve the needs of 
the neighborhood. Feel free to contact us if you need 
anything—our contact information is listed on the back 
of the Uplander.

Speed Control

This summer will see the installation of some additional 
speed control measures in the neighborhood. A 
temporary speed hump will be installed on North 
Parkside between the existing permanent speed hump 
and Main Street by mid-June. A new permanent speed 
hump is scheduled to be installed by the end of July on 
west-bound Columbia Terrace where the temporary one 
was installed last year. There will also be a center-line 
stripe painted on North Parkside. We are working on 
getting a speed feedback sign (the kind that has a digital 
display that shows drivers how fast they’re traveling) to 
help cut down on speeding as well. There is other work 
being done on West Bluff area streets this summer, and 
the Uplands work is being coordinated with that by the 
City. 

MacArthur Bridge Replacement

Speaking of projects in the greater West Bluff area, the 
bridge on N. MacArthur Highway is scheduled to be 
replaced in 2018. This bridge is located between 
Dr. Martin Luther King Dr. and 4th Avenue 
(southbound University turns into MacArthur Hwy 
when you cross Moss Avenue). The City will be soliciting 
public input on the design of the replacement bridge in 
late June or early July, so keep your eyes open for that. 
I’ll pass along more information and dates through the 
Uplands Yahoo Group and Nextdoor once they’re set.

No July Meeting

The URA meets the second Thursday of each month 
except July and December. So after our June 9 meeting, 
we won’t meet again until August 11. I hope you’ll all 
make a note to attend the August meeting as our special 
guest will be the new President of Bradley University, 
Gary Roberts. We’re looking forward to getting 
acquainted with Mr. Roberts and hearing about Bradley’s 
future plans.

Hope everyone has a wonderful summer!

			   Sincerely,    
			 
			   C.J. Summers
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Dues
Uplands Residential Association Fees 2016
The yearly neighborhood fees are $20.00 per year.  Please make 
checks payable to The Uplands Residential Association. If you are 
interested in donating extra money to our beautification fund please 
indicate this on the registration form below. You may include the 
additional amount on the same check as your dues. Your URA dues 
can now be paid online! We have set up a Paypal account for your 
convenience. To do so, please visit www.Paypal.com, click Send, 
enter the URA email address of TheUplandsPeoria@gmail.com and 
the amount, then click Continue and follow additional prompts.  Your 
dues will be deposited directly into the URA’s Checking Account.

In 2015 your dues helped pay for the printing of the monthly 
newsletter, the annual Easter Egg hunt, the annual Picnic and the 
renewal of the URA post office box.  We continue to plan for the 
future of The Uplands to make this the best neighborhood it can be 
and your dues help make this possible! 

THE UPLANDS RESIDENTIAL ASSOCIATION 2016 
MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION

Name ___________________________________________

Address_________________________________________

Home Phone _____________ Work Phone______________

Email __________________________________

Would you be willing to volunteer with
o Block Captain		  o Newsletter Delivery		
o Traffic	 	 	 o Safety			 
o Beautification 	               o Long-Range Plans		
o Zoning Land Use		  o Parking

Send completed form and check payable to URA Treasurer Dustin 
Draggist, P.O. Box 6532, Peoria, IL 61601-6532.  Dues are $20 and 
allow the neighborhood to do many good things.  Please consider a 
donation to the Neighborhood Beautification Committee.

_______ YES!  I/WE will pay our $20 association dues, and 
contribute an additional $ ______ for beautification.

Garage Sale
Rain date: June 11

Summer swim lessons begin
the week of June 6 at 

Lakeview Aquatic Center.
Register at Noble Center.

JUNE 11 & 12, 2016 • PEORIA, IL
www.peoriaparks.org/ace/ 

Check us out on Facebook:
ARTIST AND COMIC EXPO

two-day passes are just $15 and are available
at Noble Center, ACME Books and Comics, 

lit. on fire used books and zeek’s comics and games.

featuring nationally known 
comic artists, vendors, 

cosplay, team trivia, food, 
free parking

Uplands Residential Association Meeting
Thursday, June 9, 2016, 7:00 p.m.

Bradley Epworth United Methodist Church
1316 W. Columbia Terrace

7:00 p.m. Call Meeting to Order
•	 Welcome and Introductions - 
		  President C.J. Summers
•	 Approval of Minutes of Prior Meeting - 	

		  Secretary Pete Magsig
•	 Treasurer’s Report - 
		  Treasurer Dustin Draggist

Committee Reports
•	 URA Representatives to Outside 
	 Organizations
•	 Bradley Institutional Planning
•	 West Bluff Council
•	 Peoria Alliance
•	 Greenway

New Business

Adjournment



URA meeting minutes, 5-12-16

Meeting convened 7:04pm

Election
Treasurer – Dustin Draggist
Secretary - Pete Magsig
2nd VP – Steve Tyler (styler@bradley.edu)
1st VP – J.R. Hinchee
President – C.J. Summers

Treasurer’s Report
Deposits
	 Membership Dues x18	      $120
	 Beautification Fund             $60
Debits							     
	
	 Paypal fees        	      $0
            Uplander printing.                $177.90
Available Balance 		       $3,623.29
Beautification Fund Balance	      $1,599.27
Total Paid Members		       64

West Bluff Council
Held a strategic planning exercise.

Discussion of PD150
We had a general discussion about Peoria District 150. 
How can we help to address PD 150 parents concerns who 
have kids hitting middle school/high school? It’s important 
to change perception. The new Superintendent is talking 
about an interior magnet school. The URA will look into 
potentially getting the Superintendent to attend a URA 
meeting, if there is sufficient interest.

Unfinished Business
None.

New Business
There was a proposal in city council about new zoning 
codes, but they should not affect the PiPhi house at Main 
and Institute which is zoned for single family occupancy.

A question was raised about weeds between the asphalt and 
the concrete curb? Can the city do this? The Peoria Cares 
app is an option for reporting problems like this. We had a 
short discussion about having a neighborhood cleanup day. 
Steve is interested in heading up a group to do a clean up, 
and will follow up.

Upcoming events:
Neighborhood sale is June 4th.
ACS Relay for Life is in Upper Bradley park, June 4th, 
2-10 pm.

There is no URA meeting in July.

The Little Free library is available for everyone to use, on 
1607 Parkside. Take a book. Give a book.

The new President of Bradley University will be attending 
the URA meeting in August. If you have questions, or 
would like to learn more about Bradley’s future, please 
attend.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:13pm.

LANDSCAPE WASTE PICK-UP
WHAT is considered yard waste? 

Yard waste consists of grass, leaves, 
tree limbs and/or brush. Limbs 

and brush must be in an approved 
container or cut and tied in bundles 

no longer than 5-feet in length weighing no more than 
50 lbs. Please use only non-plastic or non-metallic rope, 

twine or other binding string.

What SHOULDN'T go into a yard waste container? 
Do not mix yard waste with household waste or animal 

waste. Fruit and vegetable plants with produce 
attached to them should NOT be put in yard waste bins. 

(They are OK as yard waste if all produce is
 completely removed from the plant).

Western Avenue 
Greenway

The Western Avenue Greenway 
Project is holding a fundraiser this summer. 
The date will be June 17th. The event, Summer 
Green for the Greenway, will be at the garden 
of Peter Getz and Carol Spengel, 1306 W. 
Moss Avenue. Starting at 6:00 P.M. we will be 
welcoming our guests with Mohito’s, cheese, 
light browsing, and entertainment. A donation of 
$30 is requested.

This will be an opportunity to enjoy an evening 
with friends and neighbors of the Greenway, 
and to support the mission of the Greenway - 
the creation and maintenence of our park along 
Western Avenue.
This is the major fundraiser for the Greenway 
this year. Our funding depends on a great turn 
out, so please tell your friends and neighbors to 
drop by and enjoy the evening. If you can’t make 
the party a donation will always be welcome.

For more information contact: 
Peter Getz 
1306 W. Moss Avenue 
circle@ocslink.com 
309 688-2322 

Little Free Library

Our family has lived in The Uplands now for over 
10 years.  We love the West Bluff and The Uplands 
neighborhood we share with you.  We recognize 
our home is unique in that we set well off the street.  
This allows us a private home, but also a feeling of a 
disconnect or “empty” front yard. We felt a need to 
connect to the street in an effort to give back to this 
community we share with you.  

My wife, a teacher, and I, a small business owner, have 
a strong belief in literacy for all.  For us, reading is the 
very foundation for success.  In that effort, we created a 
community space known as Mckenna and Maisie’s Little 
Free Library (Charter # 34129) and founded it 
November 1, 2015. This is a small front-yard book 
exchange.  It is one of 36,000+ around the world 
including 70 countries. The Little Free Library nonprofit 
organization has been honored by the Library of 
Congress, the National Book Foundation, and the 
American Library Association.

Our Little Free Library space offers a bench for stopping 
to read in a quiet corner of the neighborhood, or 
grabbing a book and heading into the park or just home. 
It’s yours to do as you wish. Take a Book, Leave a Book 
and Share a Book is our goal. Reader’s Digest named the 
Little Free Library system as one of the “50 Surprising 
Things We Love about America.” Our hope is to add to 
the long list of things we can all say we love about the 
Uplands.

We offer books for all ages. Open 24/7 365 days a year. 
We invite you to come 
and see the library for 
yourself at 1607 W. 
Parkside Drive.  Please 
visit our Facebook page 
(mckenna and maisie’s 
little free library) and 
see us and others on the 
world map at http://
www.littlefreelibrary.org./
 
Sincerely,

Mark Wrhel
LFL Steward

Welcome New Neighbors
1110 N Institute Place

Evangeline & Nehemiah Tan

1312 N Institute Place
Carol & Matthew Torok

1317 W Columbia Terrace
Carrie & Philip Thomas

If you are new to the Uplands or know 
someone who is, please contact 

Kirk Sheckler at 369-1372.  Thanks!

Boulevard Gardeners

If you would like to help create and 
maintain plantings in the Columbia 
Terrace and Institute boulevards, 
contact J.R. Hinchee at 868-0110.

Boulevard Gardeners

If you would like to help create and 
maintain plantings in the Columbia 
Terrace and 
Institute 
boulevards, 
contact 
J.R. Hinchee at 
868-0110.


